MINUTES

KINGBOROUGH ACCESS ADVISORY COMMITTEE

Meeting No. 2018-1
Wednesday 21 February 2018
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Minutes of a Meeting of the Kingborough Access Advisory Committee held at the Kingborough Civic Centre, Kingston, on Wednesday 21 February  2018 at 2.00pm.

PRESENT

	
	
	PRESENT
	APOLOGY

	Chairperson
	Cr Paula Wriedt
	
	

	Members
	Paul Gilby (Community representative)
	
	

	
	Tony Cane (Community representative)
	
	

	
	Julie Taylor (Arthritis Tasmania and Osteoporosis Tasmania representative)
	
	

	
	David Vickery (Community representative)
	
	

	
	Mirjam Holthuis (Baptcare)
	
	

	Guest
	Kevin Brown
	
	

	Staff
	
	
	

	
	Julie Alderfox (Community Development Officer)
	
	

	
	Renai Clark (Roads & Stormwater Engineer)
	
	

	
	Angela Jenni

Manager Community Services
	
	


LEAVE OF ABSENCE

No leaves of absence requested.

DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

There were no declarations of interest.

CONFIRMATION OF MINUTES

Moved   David Vickery



/Seconded Julie Taylor
That the Minutes of the Committee meeting held on 21 October 2017 as circulated, be confirmed.









Carrie
BUSINESS ARISING
Kingston Park Update

Council’s Manager Community Services attended to inform the group of developments at Kingston Park. It was suggested that consideration be given to bariatric seating to ensure attendees at events can be accommodated

Inclusion Planning 

A comprehensive list of items arising from the sub-committee’s discussions in late 2017 was provided.

The list of items prepared by the sub-committee was circulated. It was agreed that staff and committee members will work through the list and provide feedback at each meeting.
Universal Access Forum

The southern Tasmania Universal Access Forum is planned for Thursday March 8. Julie Taylor will attend as Kingborough Council’s Access Advisory Committee’s representative. Relevant staff and Councillors are being encouraged to attend.

Membership

Committee members and staff are continuing to encourage membership to the group. A new 2 Year Committee term begins in March – all current members were encouraged to renominate.
Presentation to Local Businesses

In planning for the all abilities access presentation to be hosted by the Access Advisory Committee for local businesses it was suggested that Lifetime Homes be contacted to outline ways to consider all abilities accessibility in building and design. Staff to follow up.
Accessible Events Guide
It was suggested that the recently produced ‘Accessible Events Guide’ be promoted widely and forwarded to schools, service clubs and event organisers in the area. Staff to follow up.
CORRESPONDENCE IN
Correspondence was received from Christian Homes informing of difficulties being encountered by elderly people in accessing Channel Court from the Denison Street entrance which is serviced by stairs and no ramp or lift. Correspondence attached.
CORRESPONDENCE OUT
None.
DEVELOPMENT APPLICATIONS
No Development Applications.
NEXT MEETING

The next meeting of the Access Advisory Committee is scheduled to take place on Wednesday 11 April 2pm at the Council Chambers.

CLOSURE:
There being no further business, the Chairperson declared the meeting closed at 2.55pm.
Attn : Julie Alderfox

Hi Julie

The purpose of this mail is draw attention  to some potential access issues for “frailer “ or non-ambulant citizens trying to access the Channel Court Shopping Centre via the Lower Freeman Street Doors.

The co-location of the ILU villages at 22 & 18 Freeman Street and the new internal footpath and improvements to the pedestrian traffic island, will make Channel Court an attractive centre to visit.

Just checking if there is a current Positive Ageing plan, your website refers to the 2008 Plan as a previous Plan. My interest is understanding any principles under equitable access that relate to seniors.

I have attached my email to the Site Manager of the Channel Court Shopping Centre, to request they consider improving access to the lower Freeman Street entrance (Currently stairs only with rail support).

I have also attached photos of the current access as it is now.

kind regards

Peter Lorraine

Project Manager

Christian Homes

Mobile: 0418 922 529

(Part time position but can be contacted by phone and email during business hours)

Christian Homes Tasmania Inc.
52 Channel Highway, Kingston  

Phone: 62393514          

Email:   plorraine@christianhomes.org.au
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Freeman Street access to Channel Court
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